
      
 

 
 
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 

To:  Common Council 
From: John Weidl, City Manager 
Date: 5/10/24 
Re: Filling the Landmarks Commission 
 
Recently,  Gloria Buley interviewed for a position on the Landmark Commission. Gloria Buley, 
owner of the Hamilton House Bed & Breakfast, extensive experience in owning and maintaining 
historical landmarks. Gloria demonstrated a deep understanding of the challenges faced by 
individuals and corporations when it comes to maintaining historical properties. Her firsthand 
experience with the Hamilton House Bed & Breakfast highlighted her ability to navigate the 
complexities of preserving a historical landmark while also ensuring its economic viability.  
 
Considering Gloria Buley's qualifications, experience, and dedication to the preservation of 
historical landmarks, I recommend her for the Landmark Commission. Her unique perspective 
and valuable contributions would enrich the commission's efforts in safeguarding our heritage 
for future generations. 
 
Best- 

 
John S. Weidl, City Manager 
 
JSW/RLM 
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